World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission

Eliam Family
P.O. Box 366
Pohnpei, FM 96941
Email wonebaptist@yahoo.com

March 18, 2008

Dear Praying Friends,

Kaselehlia to all of you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. I am happy to write to you again and share what the Lord has been doing in the church. It's been a long time since I have written my last letter to you. Please accept my apology. My family is doing well. We are happy to share with you that God has blessed and added a new member into our "quiver". Her name is Hadessah Eliam. She was born on January 29. She weighed 6 pounds and 9 ounces. Please continue to pray for my wife as she continues to work as a 2nd grade teacher aid and, along with her duties as mother and Pastors wife.

Pray also for our outreach ministry. On the second week of January, I started working with two brothers in the Lord, Pastor Alfonso Moses and Herlin Albert with door to door visitation on Saturdays. Brother Alfonso pastors a church in one of the villages of Madolenihmw, about seven miles from Wone Baptist Church. We rotate places every week. One Saturday brother Alfonso and brother Herlin come down to help me pass gospel tracts in the municipality of Kitti, where Wone Baptist Church is located, and another Saturday I help him pass tracts at the area where his Church is located. Please pray for this ministry.

Last week I baptized a young man, Ronney Lewi, who I mentioned in my previous letter. He has been a great encouragement. A few weeks ago our youth visited another youth group. After that trip, Ronney asked me a question. His question was "Is it right that he should continue to wear a long hair"? On Wednesday when he came to the service I discovered that he had already cut his hair. A week after that, we met for our Bible study where our topic was Baptism. During the Bible study the Lord dealt with his heart about being baptized. He told me after our meeting that he needed to be baptized. I told him to talk to his parents about this and he did and the Lord is good. His parents gave him permission to be baptized in the Baptist church. Please continue to pray as we meet on Thursdays for our bible studies.

Other Prayer Requests:

Pray for Stanley Santos who is helping our youth. Stanley was born and raised in this municipality. He went to Harvest Bible Institute in Guam and has graduated.

Pray also with me that God will continue to raise more laborers in this field. Lu 10:2 Therefore said he unto them, The harvest truly is great, but the labourers are few: pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he would send forth labourers into his harvest.

Friends and Pastors, thank you again for being a part of the work here at Wone Baptist Church. Thank you for your support and prayers.

In Christ,

Clayton, Linda, Cheryl, Nathan and Hadessa



Baptismal service



Family picture



Baptismal service



Baptizing Ronney



Baptism service



Baptism service